City of Midway City Council Regular Meeting
Monday, April 3, 2023, 5:30 p.m.

The regular meeting of Midway City Council was called to order by Mayor Thurman. The
following Council Members were present: Sara Hicks, Kaye Nita Gallagher, Mary Raglin, Dee
Mason, Logan Nance, and Patrick Hall. Also present were City Clerk Elizabeth Waterfill,
Versailles Police Rob Young, and Woodford Sun representative Scott White. Absent: Sharon
Gold Legal Representative

Moment of Reflection — Mayor Thurman requested a moment of silence in memory of
Tom Sayre.

Citizen’s comments — Adrian Wallace impressed upon the council that he and his wife
Makayla own a short term rental and believe that they are beneficial to Midway.

Approval of Minutes —

e March 6, 2023 — Regular Meeting Minutes Council person Nance made 1% motion;
Council person Hicks 2% motion. All members present voted to approve 6-0

e March 20, 2023 — Regular Meeting Minutes Council person Gallagher made 1% motion;
Council person Raglin 2" motion. Five (5) members voted to approve. Council person
Nance abstained voting due to his absence on March 20%.

New Business

Street resolution 2023-004 — Council person Nance and Council person Mason made a motion
to Mayor Thurman for the first reading. Nance made 1% motion to approve; Mason made a
second motion to approve. All members present voted to approve 6-0.

Old Business

The Woodford County P&Z Director, Steve Hunter spoke to the council regarding Short Term
Rentals. Mayor Thurman surveyed the council members for their individual questions/concerns
as time grows near for Midway to decide the definite rules of short-term rentals within the city
limits.

Committee Report

Nance stated that the Frankfort Plant Board is meeting with Jack and other city officials on
Tuesday, April 11%,

Hicks of the Cemetery Committee reported that trees have been ordered for planting in the
cemetery to mask the unsightly cemetery shop.

Hall of the Park Committee reported that there are plans to restructure the dog park because it is
currently in the flood plain. The committee would also like clarification of their
responsibilities.

Mason brought to the attention of council members the need for elderly resident activities.



Committee Reports Con’t
Raglin did not have anything to report.
Gallagher asked about city cleanup and planting new trees from the recent storms.

Mayor Thurman updated the council on the Gayland Project and the water line replacement in
the vicinity.

Mayor Thurman scheduled a budget workshop for Monday, April 24™ at 5:30pm.
The next council meeting is scheduled for Monday, April 17th at 5:30pm.

First motion to adjourn the meeting by Council member Nance and seconded by Council
member Mason. Motion carried 5-0.
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